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1. Overview of our November meeting

Maureen Doyle was kind enough to step in and fascilitate this month's meeting while I spent some time saying good-bye to our oldest who left for Parris Island Marine Corps boot camp. For those of you who do not know Maureen, she was one of the founding members of our homeschooling support group. Maureen homeschooled her son through high school and he is now successfully experiencing college.
We are always happy to enjoy Maureen's insights on homeschooling.

This month we had homeschoolers join us who were homeschooling for the first time this year, so there were many questions on the basics of homeschooling in NH. We also received an update on the current homeschooling legislative issues and information on how to get in touch with our representatives and make our voices heard. We also discussed how to handle homeschooling questions from family and 
friends during the holidays.

I hope everyone enjoys a happy and safe holiday season! See everyone in January! 

Our support group meets at Barnes and Nobles on South Willow St. Manchester on the 3rd Sunday of each month from 6:30 - 8:30pm. Our next meeting is January 17,
2010. 
----------------------------------------------------------

2. December 2009 Meeting is Cancelled

The third Sunday in December is the 20th. There are many religious holidays at this time of the year, for example, December 20th is the last Sunday prior to Christmas and the day after Hanukkah ends. While we are not a homeschooling group based on religious affiliation, December can be a busy month for everyone.

By cancelling December's meeting, I hope everyone will take the "extra" hours on the 20th to spend a bit of time to enjoy their families.

----------------------------------------------------------

3. Legislative items of interest to homeschoolers

HB 368 came out of committee as ITL, or Inexpedient to Legislate. 
That means the proposed legislation will most likely not pass the House.

The next big issue are the proposed rule changes to ED315. Once passed, these rules have the force of law; however, the proposed rules step beyond the current homeschooling laws requiring more than the law requires.

Please join other homeschooling families at the Rochester Public Library Community Room from 6 - 7:30pm today, if you can. The proposed education rules will be discussed and explained. Learn how to make your opinion heard in this rule making process.

A public hearing will be held on December 9, 2009 regarding the proposed rule changes to ED315. Please plan to attend and make your voice heard in this process. The meeting will be in Concord, NH at the Department of Education at 11am.

----------------------------------------------------------



